NORTH MERCER ISLAND/ENATAI Sewer Upgrade Project

November 2023
Nighttime work in the East Channel begins as early as November 14

Expect nighttime work Nov. 14 — Nov. 30* from 6 p.m. -7 a.m.

Work continues on the Mercer Island side of Lake Washington’s East Channel. Starting as early as
November 14 and continuing through the end of November*, crews will be working overnight in the East
Channel between 6 p.m. and 7 a.m. Night work is necessary to complete work within the approved fish
passage window, while the Ballard Locks are closed for construction.

During night work, crews will use a crane and barges to move materials out of the work area for
disposal. Crews will not excavate or place pipe during overnight work. Work will take place in the center
of the channel, furthest from the shore. Daytime work will continue as usual. This work is being done in
coordination with the City of Mercer Island.

What to expect:
e Overnight work between 6 p.m. -7 a.m.
o No work will take place on holidays.
Increased nighttime traffic in the Mercer Island Boat Launch parking lot.
Lights illuminating the work area will be pointed away from residences.
There will be continual access through the East Channel during this work.
Barges and small boats carrying equipment and crews. Divers will help place the new pipe.
Environmental protections around the work area to protect surrounding waterways.
Lights and other navigation aids such as buoys.

Boaters should be aware of navigational aids and use extreme caution while
moving through the work area.

*Construction schedules can change based on factors such as site conditions, weather, and
crew/material availability.

NORTH MERCER ISLAND/ENATAI Sewer Upgrade Project

Talk to us! For more information or to schedule a meeting, please contact:

The community services team at 425-305-3578 or NMEsewer@kingcounty.gov
Visit the project Webpage at www.kingcounty.gov/MercerEnataiSewer @KingCountyWTD
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ALTERNATIVE FORMATS AVAILABLE
206-477-5371/ 711 (TTY Relay)
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